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Oxfordshire County Council

Mill Lane Community Primary School

The Windmill Community Nursery
Mill Lane   Chinnor   Oxfordshire   OX39 4RF

Head Teacher  Miss Tineke van der Ploeg

Telephone/fax 01844 352106

e-mail office.2465@mill-lane.oxon.sch.uk

Number 5                                                                                                                                                 Tuesday 12th April 2016
Dear Parents / Carers,
Welcome back and I hope you had an enjoyable Easter. Last term ended with a fantastic outdoor themed week and we were very lucky with the weather. The children enjoyed lots of fun activities and it was lovely to see the older children working so well with the younger children. We will be putting photos of the week up on the school website for parents to see so please let the office know if you do not want any photos of your child to be included.
May Day Celebrations

This year Mill Lane’s May Day celebrations will take place on Wednesday 4th May at 9.30am and we hope lots of you will be able to attend. The celebration will take place on the back playground (weather permitting). Come and watch the Year 5 entertain us with traditional maypole dancing and see the May King and Queen crowned.

As usual, we are asking KS1 families to donate flowers that can be arranged around the May King and Queen and FS and KS2 families to donate plants for the gardens or money towards our garden development fund. Donations of money and plants help to ensure that our grounds are maintained and helps buy new plants and seeds for the vegetable patch. Mrs Milligan spends hours keeping the gardens and environmental area looking so fantastic and we are very grateful for her hard work. 
Uniform

Now we are in the Summer Term we should hopefully be welcoming in warmer weather for longer periods of time. However, we would ask that you keep to the following guidelines:
· Children must not wear open toe sandals or sling backs for health and safety reasons. 
· Children need to wear appropriate clothing to protect them from the sun, it is important that they do not wear tops with thin straps e.g. for P.E. We also ask that children do not wear short shorts or short skirts. 

· Children should have a named sun hat and a water bottle with water. Sun cream should be named and cannot be shared between children in order to safeguard those children with allergies. We are also unable to administer sun cream to children so you might want to demonstrate this to them so they are able to apply sun cream on their own.
SATs / Assessments
The Year 6 children will be taking their KS2 SATs during the whole of the week beginning 9th May 2016. The Year 6 children can only take the SATS tests during this week and therefore it is really important that they attend school every day. Assessments for the Year 3 – 5 children will take place over a two week period at the start of term 6. The Year 1 have to take a Phonics Test which looks at how well children recognise and blend sounds. This test has to take place during the week beginning Monday 13th June. During May, Year 2 will also take part in statutory KS1 assessments. These tests take longer to administer as they are taken in small groups rather than as a whole class. We would ask that you make every effort to ensure your child is at school for the relevant period as it is important that they do the recognised tests alongside their class mates. If they are ill during this period, then the class teacher will try to arrange for them to sit the missed tests at the earliest opportunity.
Scarlet Fever

There have been several cases of Scarlet Fever reported in the school both before we broke up and during the holidays. We have already had another reported case. Initial symptoms usually include a sore throat, headache and a high temperature (38.3C/101F or above), flushed cheeks and a swollen tongue. A day or two later the characteristic pinkish rash appears. It usually occurs on the chest and stomach before spreading to other areas of the body, such as the ears and neck.

The symptoms of scarlet fever usually develop two to five days after infection, although the incubation period (the period between exposure to the infection and symptoms appearing) can be as short as one day or as long as seven days. The rash feels like sandpaper to touch and it may be itchy. 

Scarlet fever usually clears up after about a week, but if you think you or your child may have it, see your GP for a proper diagnosis and appropriate treatment. Please  keep your child off school until they have seen their GP. 
Year 3 Cake Sale
Some children in Year 3 have organised a cake sale to raise money for an Alzheimer’s charity. The cake sale will take place on Friday 6th May at 3.05pm on the Reception playground. As a school we like to encourage the children to think of others and to consider how they can help other people, which is why we allow children to organise events for charities that are close and important to them. Thank you for your help in supporting these events.

Mufti Day

Each year the school council chooses 2 charities to support and organise fund raising events for. This year one of the charities they have chosen is the South Buckinghamshire air ambulance. On the last day of term (27th May) there will be a superhero or villain mufti day. The theme was chosen by the children! The children donate £1 and come dressed as either their favourite superhero or villain.
INSET Day

There will be an INSET day on the first day of term 6 which is Monday 6th June. School will be closed but we will be offering a holiday club on this day. More information on this will follow nearer the time.
Yours sincerely,  
Tineke van der Ploeg

Term 5 Diary Dates
The Six Steps to Success focus for this term is Working Together
Monday 11th April: Children return to school
Thursday 14th April: 9am – 2.30pm Nursery Open Day
Thursday 21st April: Year 3 & 4 trip to Highclere House

Friday 22nd April: 7pm MLSA Quiz night

Monday 2nd May: Bank Holiday Monday – School Closed

Wednesday 4th May: 9.30am May Day celebrations

Monday 9th – Friday 13th May: KS2 SATs
Friday 6th May: 3.15pm Cake Sale for Alzheimer’s charity
Wednesday 25th May: MLSA Boogie for books

Wednesday 25th May: 6.45pm New Children to Reception parent meeting
Friday 27th  May: Last day of term & Superhero and Villain Mufti day
Term 6

The values for the month are Teamwork and Communication
Monday 6th June: INSET Day – School closed 
Tuesday 7th June: Children return to school
Friday 10th June: 6.30 – 9.30pm Year 6 Prom

Monday 13th June: Week of Year 1 phonic screening

Thursday 16th June: 4.30pm – 6pm Thame Partnership of Schools Sports Event
Saturday 18th June: MLSA Fun Day
Monday 20th June: Olympic themed week
Monday 27th June: Reports go out to parents

Monday 4th July: 3.30pm – 8pm Parent consultations

Thursday 7th July: 3.30pm Summer music concert

Friday 8th July: 10.45 - 12 Class swap

Monday 11th July: Sports Day & BBQ
Wednesday 13th July: 2pm KS2 dress rehearsal

Thursday 14th July:  2pm & 7pm KS2 performance
Friday 15th July: 1.30pm Leaver’s disco

Wednesday 20th July: Last day of term & Leaver’s assembly (1.30pm)
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